
 

 

 

 

Establishment of Management Labour Consultation Forum 

for Department of Water and Sanitation: Limpopo Region 
 

The PSA attended the meeting on 13 April 2024 where the employer tabled the intention of establishing 

the Management and Labour Consultative Forum (ManLab) for the Limpopo Region. Further, the 

employer tabled the Terms of Reference (ToR) for labour to consider and make inputs. The Labour 

Relations Director from Head Office was also in attendance to provide guidance and rationale for  

establishment of the Forum. He indicated that the Chamber Governance Rules can be consulted for 

drafting the purpose, objectives, and structure for the establishment of the Forum.  

 

The PSA noted the presentation and was hopeful that the Forum would create much-needed 

opportunities to deal with local issues that will assist in attaining labour peace through meaningful 

engagements. Further, the PSA requested the opportunity to consider the presentations and also to 

consult with members. It is on this basis that members are requested to provide inputs to the attached 

Terms of Reference on or before 14 May 2024. The inputs must be sent to Phillip Maponya at 

Phillip.maponya@psa.co.za or WhatsApp 082 880 8967.  

 

Employees who wish to join the PSA can contact Lawrence Muvhango on 082 880 8995 / 

lawrence.muvhango@psa.co.za or Paulina Moloto on 082 880 8957 / paulina.moloto@psa.co.za.  
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